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The Parish Newsletter 
 

For most parishes, the weekly newsletter is an important tool of communication.  It contains the notices for the 
coming week and keeps people in the loop about what is going on.  Many parishes print these notices on one 
side of a page with the Sunday readings printed on the reverse side.  Therefore the Word of God is taken home 
by the people into their homes where it can be pondered again throughout the day and even seen by other          
family members who did not, for whatever reason, come to Mass. 
The parish newsletter is also a powerful symbol of mission and outreach.  By giving one to the sick, the             
housebound and those in nursing homes, we are keeping them connected to the faith community and               
reminding them that they have not been forgotten. 

Parish Charity for Lent 
 

During Lent we suppported Trócaire. To date we have collected €5,340.  We ask people who have taken boxes to 
consider returning them.  Another way of supporting Trócaire is the sale of spiritual books.  This has proved very 
successful for different charities. If people have any spiritual books they would like to donate for the cause, drop 
them in at the Sacristy or the Mass Office.  Don’t just put them on the table for sale. 
 

We have not forgotten the people of Gaza. We have been assured by Trocaire that they have a way of getting 
assistance into Gaza and so we are forwarding separately to them €1,000 which amounts to specific donations 
from members deposited at the back of the church. So in total, our contribution to the work of Trocaire is a           
generous amount of €6,340. Well done! 

THE EASTER GOSPEL 
 

This Gospel combines two scenes: Jesus’ appearance to his disciples after his Resurrection and Jesus’ dialogue with 

Thomas, the disciple who doubted. Part of the mystery of Jesus’ Resurrection is that he appeared to his disciples not as a 

spirit, but in bodily form. We do not know, however, exactly what this form looked like. 

Thomas is part of the apostolic group, but also a distinct, independent self.  He cannot be loyal to the group while being 

disloyal to his own inner self.  For Thomas honesty is more important than loyalty.  So he refuses to become part of this 

company of believers, for it is not enough for him to shelter in a faith that he cannot credit for himself.  For Thomas it is 

important what he is asked to believe in, more important than belonging to the company of believers. 

Children’s Room in the Church 
 

We have installed a new television in Room 11 beside the sacristy which enable parents with young children to 
view the Mass on weekends. If parents feel their children might be causing a disturbance in the church, we               
encourage them to make use of this facility. 

Found at the back of the Church - Interesting!! 
 

        5 things Jesus did not say. 
 

1. Follow your heart - Jesus said “Follow me.” 

2. Be true to yourself - Jesus said “Whoever wants to be my disciple 
must deny himself.” 

3. Believe in yourself - Jesus said “Believe in me.” 
4. Live your truth - Jesus said “I am the truth.” 
5. As long as you are happy - Jesus said “What will it profit a man if he 

gains the whole world and loses his soul.” 

Hurley’s Chess Club 
 

This week we wanted to highlight the fantastic Hurley’s Chess Club that 
occasionally meet in our parish centre.  
The club meet weekly for chess lessons in their school and attend                  
tournaments around Cork and further afield. 
Starting as online lessons during the pandemic, the club has grown              
substantially over the years. Beginning with 5 children, it now has over 
150 members. 
 

The club is an inclusive and growing community for children of all               
backgrounds and abilities to make friends and learn a new skill through 
the game of chess.  Some children have even gone on to play in national 
and European chess championships. Hurley’s chess club are taking part in 
a chess tournament that is being held Saturday 27th April in the SMA 
Parish Centre. We want to wish them the best of luck in the event! 
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